
 
30/7/21 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Please see below for an update on our return to onsite learning. 
 
Student Health and Wellbeing 
The last 18 months have proved to be a far more challenging time than normal. The shifting 
in and out of remote and flexible learning, changes to mask rules and interruptions to 
holidays and community sport has seen an increase in anxiety and worry for many children 
and young people. The pandemic is a difficult experience for adults to make sense of, but it 
can even be more confusing for the younger members of our community. Everyone responds 
differently to stress and we all have moments when it is more difficult to cope. Some of our 
students who coped well last year with remote and flexible learning have found it more 
difficult this year and the reverse is also true with some of those who were challenged now 
finding it a little easier. A number of students have also found it hard to return to the routines 
of onsite schooling. All of these different reactions are valid and normal.  
The uncertainty around the future of the pandemic is also causing worry for many of our 
students. If you feel your child needs support to work through the issues the pandemic is 
creating, please do not hesitate to contact the relevant assistant principal or a member of the 
student services team.  
At MEC, we place students at the centre of all we do and we will support all young people in 
any way that we possibly can. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews and Student Support Group Meetings 
Due to the recent period of remote and flexible learning and the current restrictions around 
schools having visitors onsite, MEC is unable to run parent/teacher interviews and Student 
Support Groups as previously planned. In their place, MEC have allocated after school on 
Monday 9th to Thursday 12th August, as a time for teachers to make contact with students’ 
families  via phone call or Microsoft Teams. Due to limited phone lines out of the school, 
Microsoft Teams is the preferred contact option with a link sent to student’s email address. If 
you would like to nominate a time to receive a phone call or Microsoft Team meeting with 
your child(ren)’s teacher, please complete the survey below by 12:00 pm Wednesday 4th 
August. 
 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH5ZbtHc
W139AmhSg2EV7NidUNTIwNlNRSFJHQzZVVVFWSDYxNk05VzZUTCQlQCN0PWcu 
 
As always, the staff at MEC are open to talk about student progress or wellbeing concerns at 
any time during the school week. 
 
COVID Restrictions 
With the return to onsite schooling, a number of severe restrictions remain in place. I ask all 
parents and carers to only enter the school site when it is absolutely necessary.  If you do 
enter the site, it is vital you sign in at the foyer. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DN7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH5ZbtHcW139AmhSg2EV7NidUNTIwNlNRSFJHQzZVVVFWSDYxNk05VzZUTCQlQCN0PWcu&data=04%7C01%7CRebecca.Fraser2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1060c9705561446163fc08d952ec2d4f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637631996587514061%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2B12b30Dr4JuvEAmgUMILLz7s7NNSisNO8Y4ZpCXq78M%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DN7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMH5ZbtHcW139AmhSg2EV7NidUNTIwNlNRSFJHQzZVVVFWSDYxNk05VzZUTCQlQCN0PWcu&data=04%7C01%7CRebecca.Fraser2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1060c9705561446163fc08d952ec2d4f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637631996587514061%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2B12b30Dr4JuvEAmgUMILLz7s7NNSisNO8Y4ZpCXq78M%3D&reserved=0


 
 

   
 

 
Please see the summary of restrictions below: 
 

• Camps and excursions can now take place on the condition that the activities involve 
only students from MEC. 

 
• Non-essential visitors should be excluded from school sites for this period. 

- Essential visitors include for example: 
- Preservice teacher placements 
- Staff involved in School Breakfast Clubs 
- Health and wellbeing staff  

 
• School tours should not be conducted on-site for prospective students and their families at 

this time. 

• Kinder to prep and Year 6 to Year 7 transition programs are not permitted at this time.  

 

I thank the entire MEC community for the extraordinary levels of co-operation through this time. I 
feel we still have a way to go before we are on the ‘other side’ of this pandemic. Our core value of 
kindness has helped us get to this point and I am confident it will guide us through what is ahead. 

 

Kindest regards and do not hesitate to get in touch, 

 

David. 

 


